
4-H Council Meeting on September 18, 2017 

Members present:  A. Hawks, L. Korytowski, M. Mills, E. Muntz, L. Penke, K. Zakaras, K. Griffin, T. Hawks, 

B. Lambert, D. Mills, C. Penke, J. Schroll, R. Thakur, and D. Wehrbein 

Members Excused: H. Brauckmuller, and M. Mills 

Motion to approve the minutes of the last meeting was read, there was a motion to approve by K. 

Zakaras and seconded by A. Hawks.  

Treasurers report was read and approved by L. Penke 

Old Business: Good year with static exhibits. Cake auction brought in a great amount of money with 55 

participants. There were 83 livestock exhibitors this year. State fair results were good. May want to look 

into getting some security as there was an exhibit stolen this year.  

New Business: The 4-H volunteer awards, we have one application.  Achievement party will be on 

November 5th, 2017, with a carnival theme in the Expo Building at 2:00 p.m. Nominations for new 

council members have to be turned in. Large animal committee meeting is November 20, 2017 at 6:00 

p.m. for anyone who has concerns on the animal side. Several flower seed packets were sold and a few 

remain. The rest will be sold to Sarpy County for a 4-H project.  

4-H Volunteer Awards: Bob Vance won the Meritorious Service Award, Kim Griffin won the Tribute to 

Leader Excellence Award, Oxbow won the Heart of 4-H Award, Kevin Albert won the Outstanding 4-H 

Alumni Award, and Heather Larson won the Olga J Livers Outstanding 4-H Leader Award.  

Motion to approve giving community service quilt money $500 to be used for fabric was approved by K. 

Griffin and seconded by R. Thakur.   

Motion to approve sponsoring Tracy in Shooting Sport Certification for $110 was approved by R. Thakur 

and seconded by A. Hawks.  

Motion to approve filling the postage meter with $200 was approved by L. Penke and seconded by A. 

Hawks.  

Motion to approve giving two girls from Cass County $200 each to help with expenses while competing 

at the Horse Judging Competition at the national level was approved by R. Thakur and seconded by B. 

Lambert.  

D. Mills made a. Motion to adjourn the meeting and M. Mills seconded that motion.  

 

 


